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Forton Parish Council

                     Draft Minutes of the Forton Parish Council Meeting held 
Present:  Cllrs. Huddart, Young, Dodgson, Farebrother, Wigglesworth. Tresilan, Mcloughlin
                  Borough Cllr. Leech 
 A Nicholls - Clerk to the Parish Council (3 members of the public)
1507. Apologies for Absence
Cllr. Whittingham
1508. Electing a Chairman 

Cllr.  Huddart was re-elected as Chairman          

1509. Electing a Vice-Chairman 

Cllr.  Young was elected as Vice Chairman

1510. Appointing representatives 

Village Hall Committee Cllr.Wigglesworth was elected
1511. Lancashire Association of Local Councils

It was agreed to subscribe to LALC

1512.  Risk assessment, Standing Orders, Financial Regulations

All the policies were reviewed, the Standing Orders and Financial Regulations were agreed and it was agreed the Risk Assessment would be reviewed at the next meeting
1513.  Chair’s Report
Angela Nicholls was appointed as the new clerk in March 2021 and during the year three new councillors joined, bringing the membership to eight.
Hollins Lane had three new housing developments imposed on them, with all the extra traffic causing endless problems. Two speed cameras were installed  (thank you Don for all the work ). Interesting data has been produced, but whether it will lead to prosecutions  and further safety measures is still in doubt.
The post office,  managed by Councillor  Dodgson  as post mistress ,continues to be a great asset to the village.
United Utilities gave presentations on the renewal of the water treatment plant , with a warning of the road disruption to come later this year when pipes are laid.
Over 50’s continue to enjoy a  monthly lunch at the cricket  club  and the War Memorial received a welcome clean in time for Remembrance Sunday.
The parish website  fortonparishcouncil.org.uk was re organised. It is now our main point of information and contact as the Village Voice is no longer the parish council newsletter. The editors refused to implement the financial changes the council had authorised and then said they would resign. With a change of mind, they now produce a community newsletter.
An accident involving a young person  on the A6  highlighted the continuing safety concerns, but as yet there is no progress with measures that would  help everyone and especially the elderly and school pupils, to cross in safety.
To end on a happier note-
Hollins Lane Methodist Church  celebrates 200 years in the summer and the council will give  a  souvenir coin to all the primary children to mark the platinum jubilee.
Thank you to all the councillors  for continuing support , especially  with the difficulties of the playground equipment project.            

1514.  County and Ward Councillor’s Reports
Wyre Borough Council had a busy year with the Challenges of Covid, Covid Grants and the Council Tax rebate

1515. Parish Maintenance

The flower group continues to maintain the lovely flower tubs around the village, although the original ones were stolen from the bus stop!

 Neil has also put troughs on some street signs, but I appreciate the efforts of all those involved – A big thank you to all the volunteers.

 Chris Taylor has done a great job in sorting out the Parish notice board, footpath signs, tubs and       seats
1516. Lancashire Association of Local Councils (LALC) Report

 As Chairman, I attended the three meetings of LALC. 

There is usually a speaker and recent meetings have included the County Council, Police and Road Safety Partnership
A constant concern from the many local councils represented was the non cooperation of Highways in any of the safety problems on our narrow country lanes.

1517. Forton Village Hall and Recreation Ground Committee Report
The play area is still closed allowing the turf to settle.  Arrangements regarding payment are ongoing with the PC.  

Some of the committees are involved with the jubilee celebrations.  It is believed invoices will be sent to the Parish Clerk for payment.

Arrangements for Sunday 5th June  are:

10.30 Church Service
12.00 BBQ Lunch
13.00 Play Area Grand Opening by Rose Queen
14.30-16.00. Childrens Entertainer
16.00-18.00 Live Band
1518. Planning Report
The main planning application in the last year was 18/00469/OULMAJ which is for up to 195 houses. 1 Ha of employment land, Community centre and associated infrastructure of land north and south of School Lane.
The application was made over 3 years ago, but Wyre planners put it on the shelf until the new Local Plan was adopted. Outline permission was granted subject to conditions including a S106 legal agreement which sets out the developer obligations to pay for improvements to local infrastructure.
· New Community Hall £850K but not fully paid for until 98 houses are occupied

· Sustainable transport £312k for an average speed camera system on the A6 from Cabus to J33. Total cost £500k

However, this application covers about 63% of the land in the Forton Extension and the remaining 37% will need to come from two other land owners: at present there is no sign of their plans.
Some payments will wholly fall to the developer of the land covered by 18/00469/OULMAJ.

· Education £1.573K for more primary and secondary places in local schools

· £53,745 to Garstang Medical Centre
There is a separate agreement known as the S278 with Lancashire Highways for improvements to School Lane/ A6 junction. This includes two refuge islands so the A6 can be crossed in two stages. The bus stops will be relocated.

When the land is sold the developer will put in a detailed planning application.
The MCI development of 60 houses in Hollins Lane continues to attract complaints from residents – especially on drainage but now also on sewerage leaks. MCI have not adhered to some of the planning conditions and so the planning officer has written to the site manager asking him deal with the issues
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1519. Public Time
There are great concerns across the whole village about the situation down Cockerham Road. The signs do not say where Cockerham Road is closed from and there has been articulated lorries getting stuck and backing down the road. This is also making Ratcliffe Road very dangerous which is now being used by lorries.
The Chairman will contact Mathew Salter and ask him to deal with urgent issue.

Cllr.Leech said the Garstang Walking Festival was very successful this year. He asked if Forton would like to be involved with the many great walks in the Village

The Car Rally was also a great success and will return in 2024. As a result of the Rally £16,000 was donated to local charities. In 2024 the stages will be reviewed working with local landowners.
Annual Meeting of the Council and to the Investiture of the Mayor Elect, Councillor Jonny Leech on Thursday, 26 May 2022 at 7.30pm at St Thomas Parish & Community Centre, Church Street, Garstang, PR3 1PA. A traditional Cornish Cream Tea will be served afterwards. RSVP by Friday 20 May 2022.  Please do not park on the driveway to the Hall.
The Parish Councillors agreed the best way forward to present the Jubilee 50 pences to the pupils attending the Primary School.
1520. Parish Clerk
The Clerk will retire as at the 31st August 2022 

1521. Village Hall VAT

      For the Parish Councillors to discuss and resolved
a) To retrospectively formally agree that the Parish Council delegated £93,000 (net of VAT) of expenditure to the Chairman of the Village Hall in Sept 2021.

b) To formally agree that a councillor (Peter Young)  has seen, read and understood the quotations  that we had NOT  seen in advance  of the time they were originally selected.   We agree with the selection of the company chosen by the Village Hall committee.
c) To formally agree that the Parish Council accept the previous Clerks address as the correspondence address and are asking the Clerk to sign the VAT declaration that requires the invoices to only be made out to the Parish Council.
d) The Parish Council has instructed the Parish Clerk to sign the form for the LEF grant. The S106 will be passed to Parish Councillors when available.
e) To confirm that the Parish Council  has instructed the Parish Clerk to pay Kompan        £55 ,032.10 ( balance of Kompan invoice) and to pay the Village Hall committee £38k which is to replace the £38k already paid
f) To confirm the Parish Council have immediately voluntarily transferred the playground equipment to the Village Hall 
1521.The Annual Governance Statement and the Audit Report for 2021-2022.  It was resolved to agree the Internal Audit Report and pay the £100 Audit fee to the DEC      Ukraine Humanitarian Appeal as requested by the Internal Auditor
The Annual Governance Statement and Certificate of Exemption AGAR 2021/2 Form 2 were agreed and the Chairman and Parish Clerk signed the   document.

1522.  TRO Consultation A6 Lancaster, Preston and Wyre, Revocations, 40mph and 50mph Speed Limits (894.14288)
  This was noted

1523.  Seats paid for by Laurus homes
The Chairman has a quote for the seats and will investigate somewhere other than Hollins Lane    to place them

1524.  Planning

Application Number: 22/00356/FUL The Redbrick Barn Wallace Lane Forton
Proposal: Two-storey front extension to create additional living and bedroom accommodation and external alterations to existing dwelling
Resolved:  Clerk to advise Planning the Parish Council have no objections.

Application Number: 22/00343/FUL Cook Green Wallace Lane Forton
Proposal: Proposed two storey side extension and single storey rear extension
Resolved:  Clerk to advise Planning the Parish Council have no objections.

1525. Finance

The following payments have been made:

	Easy websites 
	Monthly Maintenance
	£27.60

	Brook
	balance Village Voice
	£8.00

	A Nicholls
	Stationery 
	£4.17

	Dodgson
	Printer post office
	£53.99

	LALC
	Subscription
	£298.58

	Clerks Wages
	Based on average 6hrs per week
	£364.52

	Clerks back pay
	1.75% pay rise back dated 1st April 2021
	£80.88

	Clerks Expenses
	Working from home 
	£18.00

	RBL
	Donation only just cashed 
	£50.00

	
	
	

	TOTAL
	
	£905.74


It was agreed that the Clerk should make the following reimbursements to the Parish Councillors

Cllr. Janet Huddart printing envelopes and paper    £23.48

Cllr. Peter Young two sets of ink                               £39.97

Cllr. Sue Tresilian  Jubilee items                               £40.48

Cllr. Lesley Dodgson (85 (50p coins)                      £42.50
Cllr. Don Mcloughlin SPID safety items(amount to be confirmed)
DEC £100 donation for the Audit fee
	Reconciliation of bank balances at Natwest

	
	as at 30th April 2022

	
		
	Current and Deposit Accounts

	2022 - 2023


	Balance as BANK STATEMENT

	
	Current Account

	£24,023.19


	Less unpresented cheques

	£0.00


	Plus unpresented receipts

	£0.00


	Total Current Account

	£24,023.19


		
	Bonus Saver Account

	£45,421.54


		
	Total Resources

	£69,444.73


		
	Cash Book

	
	Opening Balance Reserve

	£45,421.54


	Opening Balance Current Ac

	£3,722.93


		
	Add Receipts in the year

	£21,206.00


	Less payments in the year

	-£905.74


		
	Total Cash Book

	£69,444.73



	
	

	Resolved:  The above transactions were agreed


	

	1526 . Parish Reports/Issues from Councillors

Hollins Lane Update – 
Flooding
New drains have been installed by the developer without addressing the existing issues. Cllr Mc Loughlin will provide the Clerk with a detailed report to enable the Parish Council to follow it with Highways.
Ratcliffe Wharf Lane & on Flooding Hollins Lane - the road has been resurfaced & no new drains put in but kerb edgings which should allow the surface water to drain away but don't!  The road is still flooding
It appears that the underground drains from the end of the footpath at Haighlands Lane to the north up to the junction with Cleveley Bank Lane have collapsed and need major renewal work – hence the new gulleys are backing up and are not draining causing flooding over the road on Hollins Lane.
 
SID Signs
Cllr Mc Louglin has retrieved all the stats from the SPID’s which very sadly give evidence of some people going over 70mph. The statistics show 58% of people exceeding the limit

He asked Cllr. Salter and Cllr. Leech for assistance and will provide them with evidence.   
	


   1527  Agenda for next meeting - Risk Assessment
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